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1) WELCOME BY THE CHAIRMAN 

John Baker and Jonathan Hogarth opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.  

  

2) APOLOGIES  
 Apologies for absence were received from: Diana Grenfell and Roger Grounds, 

Mike Shadrack, Stephen Baker, Tim Saville, Jan Wyers, and Vickie Meads. 

Vickie Meads reported that she would like to attend next time via the video link. 

 

3)   MINUTES OF THE EGM   
Minutes from the meeting held on November 19

th
 2019 at 25 Simons Lane 

Wokingham, were approved. Proposer:  Jonathan Hogarth, Seconder: 

Ollie Walker. 

       

 A number of MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES, including the 

Action List were discussed.  

 

1. Update the List of Treasurers with the Charities Commission. 
Jonathan reported that the list had been revised with three older names 
removed and others added.     

2. Register and obtain the Government Code for claiming Gift Aid. 
Jonathan reported that he needed to be authorised and that this was 
ongoing and would be completed soon. 
John offered to co-sign the letter to authorise the changes.  (Ongoing:  JH) 

3. Amend the Bank Mandate to include electronic banking and Society 
liability.  

 Jonathan reported that we may need to amend the Constitution.  
Andrew said that his was not necessary.  All that we need to do is amend 
the wording of the Mandate to include electronic banking.  Also, a clause 
which exonerates the bank from any liability and which accepts Society 
liability for Internet Banking. This is required by all banks. The wording 
needs to be approved by the Chairman and Secretary. The Committee 
agreed and approved Jonathan to amend the Mandate wording and Ian 
and John also agreed to sign the letter to authorise the changes which 
Jonathan will send to the bank.  (Ongoing:  JH) 
 
 
 

mailto:john.baker90@btinternet.com


4. Investigate Lloyds Bank facilities and how we might transfer or switch our 
account and Standing Orders. 
Jonathan reported that he had investigated several banks but found little 
difference and said that this time of the year, when many are renewing 
their membership and their standing orders, is not a good time to be 
changing banks.  

5. Andrew to continue to check on alternative Web Hosts.     
This is reported by Andrew in his Website Report. See item 8. 

 

4)   ONGOING ITEMS FROM THE AGM 

 4.1 Speciality Funds to be shown Separately in the Accounts  

 Jonathan reported that this will be done but at this time of the year we are not in 

a position to restrict funds to particular speciality (Hemerocallis, Hosta, etc.) so 

we still need to include these Speciality Fund in the general Accounts to be able 

to pay for Society expenditures.  

 

 (Jonathan Hogarth:  Ongoing) 

 

 4.2 Number of Previous Publications available in Free Access  

 John asked that as we have four publication in the free section maybe we should 

reduce this and transfer some to the For-Sale section.  The Committee 

recommended to hold two of the recent copies of the Journal in the Free Access 

page and transfer the rest to the For-Sale section. 

 

 June said that the For-Sale section would soon be replaced by the LIBRARY 

where members could view the contents page of the past publications and the 

books held in the library.  They could also purchase some copies which were 

available for sale.  

  

 ACTION:  Andrew Whittle to show two publications in the Free Access section 

and move the rest to the For-Sale section.   

 

 ACTION: June Colley to submit to Andrew the LIBRARY documents which 

will replace the For-Sale section of the website. 

       

  4.3 Update the dates in the website of members’ open gardens to show the 

current year (2020). Add June and John’s phone number to their entry. 

   

  ACTION:  Andrew Whittle will update this website page. 

   

5)   CHAIRMAN’S REPORT (Plant Passport Regulations)  
5.1 Retailers and sellers of plants, cuttings and some seeds must now provide a 

Plant Passport so that it can be traced from producer to retailer if needed. The 

rules are intended to assure us that we are buying healthy plants.  

 

5.2 However, if the plant is sold directly to the end user (face to face) then a 

Plant Passport is not required. For example, if I go to an RHS show and sell a 

plant to a member of the public, that is considered to be sold to the end user and 

a Plant Passport is not required. But if I sell by mail order and post the plant, 

then it must have a Plant Passport document. With bulk sales you can list the 

plants and provide one Plant Passport for all. 

 

5.3 Also, if I buy a plant from the EU, say from the Netherlands, and then split it 

up to make more plants and then pot it on into my own UK compost, the Plant 

Passport registered person becomes me - not the nursery in Holland where the 

plant came from. They just become the country of origin. 



 

5.4 Ian said that if you buy plants from the Netherlands and keep it for six weeks 

you become the registered person and have to provide a plant passport. 

 

5.5 Jonathan said that he may keep his imported plants of 6 months.  If he sells it 

with the original soil the Netherland supplier is the registered person but if he 

splits it and pots it in his UK soil and sells it on, he becomes the registered 

person and will need to provide a Passport, if sold by mail order. He added that 

all his mail orders are sold with bare roots and he has a quarantine area for 

suspect plants to be checked with the Agdia virus strip. 

 

5.6 Ollie asked if he goes to the Netherlands and buys hostas, who is to provide 

the paperwork?  Ian answered to say that the supplier will need to give you an 

invoice with a Plant Passport declaration.  Jonathan added that when he returns 

from the Netherlands with a consignment of Hostas he has one invoice with a 

Plant Passport to show customs. 

 

5.7 June said that some European suppliers are not selling by mail order since 

Brexit, although Marco Fransen has confirmed he will continue. She asked 

about the supply of tissue cultured plants and Jonathan said that the company 

would have to provide an invoice with a Plant Passport. 

 

5.8 Jonathan stated that at the moment there is no requirement for local clubs 

and societies to have Plant Passports for the plants they sell at their local plant 

sales. So, when our Society sells plants at shows and events, no Passport is 

required.  

   

5.9 John asked if Jonathan had booked the Society show at Wisley this year. 

Jonathan said he had discussed the arrangements but had not yet booked the 

stand space. John and June will be available to help on a Saturday. 

 

ACTION:  Jonathan to complete the booking of the Society Show at Wisley on 

June 20-21
st
 2020. 

 

6)   TREASURER’S REPORT    

  6.1 Jonathan Hogarth presented the financial report for the year ending 2019. 

 During 2019 groups of cheques were paid in by Bob Prigmore without a record 

being kept as to who had paid.  Some members joined or renewed late in 

December 2019, but because we do not have internet access to the Bank 

Account, and have to depend on statements received after each month, we do 

not know who or how many joined in December. At the moment we do not have 

the December statement. Also, a number of old invoices which should have 

been paid in previous years, were not paid until 2019. So, this has distorted the 

figures. Therefore, at the moment, the Accounts for 2019 are 99% accurate. 

 

   6.2 Final Accounts for 2019: 

    

   Balance at the start of the year  £19,501.04 

   Expenditure during the year     £5,571.58 

   Income to the Society during the year   £5,907.39 

   Profit to the Society in 2019       £335.81              

    The Balance of working cash at the beginning of 2020 was 3,450.28. 

   The total funds were £20,147.63. 

    

 

 



6.3 Jonathan said that for 2020 we should have a much better record and know 

who has paid their subscriptions. Not everyone has paid their subscription in 

January.  Ian reminded us that it was decided in a previous committee meeting 

that people who joined in June would have membership for the rest of the year 

and the following 12 months.  Jonathan asked Andrew to forward details of the 

PayPal payments in January of 2020 so we could see how many had paid their 

subscriptions. Jonathan indicated that the sale of plants during the year should 

boost our funds. 

 

 ACTION: Andrew to forward to Jonathan the record of PayPal payments for 

January 2020. 

 

6.4 Andrew suggested that the CCLA Account of £15,564.18, which gives a low 

interest rate could be invested to give a better return.  He will forward to 

Jonathan details of investments used at his local church etc. Also, Andrew 

suggested that some of the PayPal account could be transferred into a savings 

account to give us more income. However, we need to consider the risks 

involved. 

 

 ACTION: Andrew to forward to Jonathan suggested secure investment 

accounts which give a better return. Jonathan will consider Andrews investment 

suggestions. 

 

 6.5 June questioned the total income shown from advertisers and suggested that 

it should be higher.  Jonathan said he would send invoices to those who had not 

paid. John has provided Jonathan with a Proforma Invoice format for use. 

 

 ACTION:  Jonathan said that Bob had not chase for payments but he would 

send invoices to advertisers who had no paid for their adverts in 2019. 

 

   6.6 Acceptance of the Accounts were proposed by John Baker and seconded by 

Chris Potts. 

 

   ACTION:  John Baker will submit the revised Accounts to our Independent 

Examiner for review and approval.    

 

 7)   MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT 

   7.1 Ian reported that he could not report total membership yet until he receives 

electronic banking.  At the moment he received bank statements from Jonathan.   

  So far this year 123 members have paid in January. We expect this number to 

rise as people renew their annual membership. There might be more standing 

orders to come in February with the next bank statement.  We are still awaiting 

replies from the letters and emails sent out to the people who need to pay their 

membership. Jonathan said he has contacted some members who have over paid 

or underpaid. 

 

7.2 Ian found the Membership Form to be a good idea and including it in the 

Journal was also good.  People did respond well to it but some people did not 

understand the date in the mailing address. It needs to be explained better for the 

members by showing an example.  Some people misunderstood and paid twice. 

 A page in the Journal near the back explaining each time will help. 

 

  ACTION:  John will provide an explanation and give an example with the 

spring Journal. 

 

 



 

 

  7.3 Jonathan asked about the payment of Neil Duffy who sent an American 

cheque but was told to join via PayPal.  Andrew confirmed that he has paid and 

so, is a member. Jonathan said that the date on the cheque is July 2019. 

 

  ACTION: Andrew to forward details to Ian. 

   

 7.4 Andrew asked what should we do about people who joined part way through 

the year. Do we accept that they are not paying in January because they have not 

had their full year?  Ian said that we have to maintain the January rule. 

 

 7.5 Ian reported that Michael Messina of Slug Bell joined in December and that 

Marco has not yet paid for his membership for three years. Jonathan said he 

would contact Marco. 

   

 ACTION:  Jonathan will contact Marco Fransen to ask about payment of 

membership. 

 

June asked the committee members to make an effort to recruit more members 

at talks, shows, nursery visits, open gardens, etc to distribute the membership 

form and spend time to talk to potential new members. When people visit our 

garden or at the end of each talk, we ask them to join the Society. There are 

always one or two who are interested. We follow them up or ask them to pay on 

the day. We show a copy of the Journal to enhance their interest in joining. It is 

not enough to tell about the Society, you have to ASK them to join. You will be 

surprised how many say YES! 

 

 8)   WEBSITE UPDATE 

8.1Andrew outlined the situation regarding moving to an alternative web 

hosting. We are currently paying £39 per month. This is for a business rather 

than a retail package. It includes email addresses, dedicated technical support, 

customised tools, managed PayPal interface, website maintenance (coordinating 

with 3
rd

 parties and upgrades), strong security (e.g. on e-commerce pages), 

sophisticated firewall and back-ups. It uses fast servers running well within 

capacity, minimal sharing, with low downtime. 

 

8.2 In order to reduce costs by using a cheap, generic shared web hosting 

service, we would need to migrate the website onto another platform. 

The simplest would be a generic platform such as Wordpress. It is probably the 

best choice as it combines e-commerce and database and functionality via 

plugins. Andrew wouldn’t want a pure ecommerce platform such as Opencart as 

the website would need other functionality. 

 

8.3 Andrew has sent request to about ten local web developers (mostly 

specialising in Wordpress).  Only two said that they would be prepared to 

consider the work and both quoted a provisional price of £5,000-£6,000. 

 

8.4 Therefore, it doesn’t seem to give great value for an annual hosting saving 

of only around £200. Andrew said he is still trying to source other developers 

and might start to build the site myself in my spare time. 

 

8.5 Jonathan agreed that it is not worth changing as there are no savings. It was 

agreed that we would stay with the existing web host. 

 



8.6 Andrew reported that the current status of the website was OK.  The Site 

was being updated regularly. The process of online membership renewals and 

new joining was generally working well. The only issues seem to be some 

members find renewals via the website a little cumbersome as they have to fill 

in personal details again. Also, one person was frustrated that they weren’t able 

to log on to the members only section as soon as they’d paid their membership 

fees. New members need to be verified manually by Andrew (to ensure they’ve 

actually paid their subs). This is usually done on the same day they join. 

 

8.7 John asked Andrew to update several pages of the website: 

The News page is blank and needs to carry some latest news. 

Past Events page is 2018 only. We need to show 2019 events. 

Suppliers page corrections: 

Apple Court is no longer owned by Angela Meads. They sold 

the garden some years ago. 

 Harold’s Hardy Plants has finished trading. 

 Hutton Hostas has finished trading. 

 Sue Proctor Plants no longer offers mail orders. 

 World’s End has finished trading. 

Francois Verhaert is no longer in Belgium. He moved to Spain 

some years ago. 

      New Forest Hostas and Hemerocallis is not included in the list. 

     Hogarth Hostas is not included in the list. 

 

  ACTION: Andrew update these entries. 

 

  9)  PUBLICITY REPORTS  

       (Details of these reports will appear in the spring Journal) 

 

      1.  HOSTA PUBLICITY REPORT  

Ollie Walker reported that the American Hosta Convention will take place 

on June 10-13th (Wed-Sat) at the Marriott NW, Brooklyn Park, 

Minneapolis, MN.  

Hosta Gardens Open for Charity include: 

Freston House: May 31st (Sun) The Street, Freston, Suffolk IP9 1AF, 

12-5pm. 

Pete and Angie Myles: June 27-28
th

 (Sat-Sun), 29 Newport Road, 

Aldershot, GU12 4QD, 11am-4pm    

Hanging Hostas: June 29-30th and July 1-3th (Mon-Fri):  Narra, Frensham 

Lane. Lindford, Hants. GU35 0QJ. NGS by appointment 9am-5pm. Three 

National Collections (two hostas) open by appointment on other dates.  

Tel 01420 489186 

Sue Proctor Plants Nursery Garden: July 4-5th (Sat-Sun), 69 Ings Mill 

Ave., Clayton West, Huddersfield, West York. 11am-4pm by appointment. 

Tel. 01484 866189 or 07917 006636 

 

New Mouse Hosta  
Marco Fransen has a new mouse called ‘Magical Mouse’ which is not yet 

registered. It has creamy white leaves that changes to soft yellow, then to 

blue-green.  

 

 

 

 

 



The Reverend W. McMillan 

Ian Scroggy has sent news from Ireland concerning Rev. W. McMillan who 

died early this year. A blue hosta is named in his honour: 

  

Hosta ‘Reverend Mac’ (Van Eechaute-D.,2011) was introduced to celebrate 

the birthday of Rev. W. McMillan MBE, from Northern Ireland. Alongside 

his Church duties the Reverend Mac was a renowned flower designer, 

plantsman, author and keen gardener of worldwide acclaim. The Hosta is a 

seedling from Hosta ‘Sea Prize’ with lovely broad ovate blue-green leaves 

and light corrugation. It is a good garden plant with light lavender flowers 

and with a medium mound size at maturity. 

 

   

     2.  HEMEROCALLIS PUBLICIT Y REPORT 

          John Baker has taken over the above function on a temporary basis.  

John welcomed our Society: 

Maureen Strong, International Membership Chair of the AHS and one of 

the founding members of the Ontario Daylily Society and Treasurer of the 

Daylily Seed Bank 

Kenneth Cobb, Archives and History Chair of the AHS and author of the 

A.W. Shucks series of humorous articles  

Melodye Campbell, Ambassadors Chair and Display Gardens Chair  
  

We are honoured that Karol Emmerich, the award-winning hybridiser, has 

written for our Spring Journal.    
  

Daylily Convention  

The American Daylily Convention this year is organised by the Ogeechee 

Daylily Society and will be held in May 24-27th (Sun-Wed) at The DeSoto 

Hotel, 15 East Liberty Street, Savannah, GA 31401 Tel. 912-232-9000 
  

Gardens Open for Charity 

Sue Beck’s Garden June 5th (Sun) 2-5pm, July 6th (Mon) 11am-4pm,  

July 12th (Sun) 2-5pm, July 13th (11am-4pm at 25 Bowling Green Rd, 

Cirencester, Gloucestershire, GL7 2HD 

Daylilies at Hanging Hostas June 29-30 and July 1-3 (Mon-Fri): 270, 

Narra, Frensham Lane. Lindford, Hants. GU35 0QJ. NGS by appointment 

9am-5pm. Three National Collections (includes Daylily Species) open by 

appointment on other dates. Tel 01420 489186 

Pollies Daylilies July TBA (Sat-Sun) Mount Pleasant Ln, Sway, Lymington 

SO41 8LS. Tel 01590 682577 

   

   3.  FACEBOOK REPORT  

Ian Scroggy reported that, to date, we have 1301 likes and 1345 

followers on the group chat page with 321 active members. Previously we 

had 1264 likes and 1301 followers plus 261 on the group page.  So, we are 

growing steadily on Facebook with more photographs getting shared 

especially from Vladimir Moiseenko in Russia. John asked Ian if we could 

occasionally show an advert in Facebook for membership of the Society.  

 

 Note:  The Publicity Reports need not be copied individually to our website or 

as attachments to the minutes as these are detailed in the Journal and copies 

will be made available to all members. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/vladimir.moiseenko1?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdC-R-R&eid=ARAB_zKWrtTDCSBunTPE6sZEMmZ8tsEPWUTa-mCxNMjGQCPXUBFrF-cn2geDBp-o5TQJXrkvcNHoq4mj&hc_ref=ARQvAWzkss1_RHDRpebE_ctHN6irnZEI1-X6fxvQjlNARIenzBMUaKMY2wlkCxFyF5I&dti=2275781506020931&hc_location=group


10)   WORKSHOP AT WISLEY MARCH 3
rd

 2020 

This Society Day Workshop at Wisley will be attended by Jonathan Hogarth 

and Ollie Walker. The Workshop will discuss how Societies might survive in 

today’s world of the internet.  

 

11)  THE SUMMER WEEKEND AND AGM 2020, AT RHS GARDEN WISLEY  

11.1 John reported that the Summer Weekend has been arranged for Saturday 

18th July when activities will be ‘on your own’, a ‘DIY’ day to visit the area.           

On Sunday 19th July we will hold our Annual General meeting starting at 

10:00am in the Garden Room next to the Restaurant. (through the big arch and 

turn right.) It will be signposted with BHHS signs to assist you.   

The carpark is FREE.  The Garden Room is inside the Garden so if you are a 

member of the RHS you can use your card to enter.  If you are not a member, 

we will meet you at the entrance at 9:45am and enter as a group.  Places of 

interest in the area and accommodation for overnight stay will be included with 

the spring Journal.  

 

11.2 There will be a Plant Sale so we will invite members to bring plants for the 

sale. June suggested that we organise a hosta walk to see the Tardiana collection 

and other hostas.  During a talk given by the RHS Director, at June and John’s 

village society, they raised the subject of the state of the hostas grown at Wisley 

Garden. We will, therefore, inspect the area to see if it is in good order before 

the walk. 

 

ACTION: John will check with Wisley staff that it is OK to have a plant sale 

and to enter as a group for the meeting and that we can conduct the group to see 

the hostas. 

 

 

13) THE SPRING JOURNAL 

June reported that the Spring Journal this year has been completed three months 

early and is now being proof-read. This is because the Daylily Convention is in 

May this year so there is a need to circulate the Journal before the end of April.  

 

This year saw several first-time contributors following an appeal last autumn for 

members to write. However, there is still a significant number of foreign 

contributors to fill our Journal.  

 

June said that we had received a number of complimentary letters from readers 

of the Journal. One American from the AHS committee even asked what 

professional design company we use! We received a thank you letter from 

Prince Charles’ Secretary.  We have asked if we can feature Highgrove hosta 

garden in a future issue but we don’t know when. 

 

June and John help cut down the cost of posting by manually distributing copies 

at the Daylily and Hosta Conventions that are for American members and 

contributors.  They also post copies in the USA for those who failed to attend 

the Conventions. Occasionally, they ask friends who live in the same area to 

distribute the copies to members. In addition, they subsidise some of the cost of 

copies sent to volunteer-writers from abroad. 

 

It takes a few days to label, pack and post the copies. They know from past 

records that this job was done by contractors. Last autumn, they posted 200 

copies to listed members plus the miscellaneous extra copies to 

libraries/registrars/editors/writers etc. 

 



 

We also tried our best to look for extra advertisers to boost our income. This 

advertising income alone is worth around £700 or more per issue (up to £1000 

in the past). Therefore, we ask others to help find more advertisers, especially 

those who are in contact with other exhibitors at the shows. 

 

June has already started the autumn issue and plans to finish by May so she can 

resume with her planned extended travels to the hosta and daylily habitats. 

Please send in your articles ASAP.  

 

14)  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

                    1.     The Society Library Will be Open  

      14.1 June reported that a draft of the Library was circulated in    

November 2019 and now it will be renamed BHHS Library and entered into 

the website. A list of miscellaneous literature and books available to borrow 

will be published. The table of contents of previous publications will be 

shown to enable you to use these as your future references when writing an 

article or to enhance your knowledge of the two genera. A few back issues 

of our publications will be available for sale. Please contact June Colley, 

the Librarian, at hanginghostas@btinternet.com 

 

14.2 June has received a list of the Daylily books kept by Jan Wyers, our 

Daylily Librarian. This will now be included in the Library. The set of 

American Hosta Journals mentioned by Tim has not been found yet. June 

already asked the previous Librarian. Do we subscribe to the American 

Hosta Society, and if so, who is the usual recipient of the Journal? Who is 

the recipient of the Berlin Botanical Garden Publication? They ask for 

copies of our Journal because they send us their publication. All recipients 

of publications must be listed. 

 

14.3 We have recently been selling extra copies of our publications, old and 

new. As of end of December, we made: £48 forwarded to the Treasurer 

with receipt; at the February meeting, another £20 forwarded to the 

Treasurer. Total income to date: £68. June will be in charge of all 

publication sales to ensure the Society stops hoarding back issues and to 

boost our income. 

 

                    2.     Invitation to Buckingham Palace on Tuesday 19th May 

14.4 Jonathan reported that Buckingham Palace has invited one person from 

our Society with a partner who is an active of the Society to a Garden Party 

on Tuesday 19
th

 May.  The Committee agreed that we should nominate Sue 

Beck as she has served the Society for 16 years. Andrew and his wife would 

be the backup if Sue cannot attend.  Jonathan will reply to the Palace. 

 

ACTION: Jonathan will reply to the Palace. 

 

                    3.     Plant Heritage the Threatened Plants Competition 

14.5 Jonathan said that this competition will be held at Hampton Court and 

is open to all members of the BHHS even if they are not members of Plant 

Heritage.  It is for plants that were sold before 2005 and are no longer 

commercially available in the UK. They must also be rare plants which are 

threatened. Applications must be made before the 29
th

 April. 

 

14.6 June said that she has plants from Japan that are threatened due to the 

typhoons and heavy floods which have devastated the habitats. The white- 

backed hosta (Hosta hypoleuca), habitat is almost depleted.  

mailto:hanginghostas@btinternet.com


June said that she has four species of hostas from Japan that are reportedly 

threatened. Jonathan said that he has a plant, (Hosta Verkade’s 2) that is no 

longer available in America. 

 
ACTION:  Jonathan will forward details of the Competition to June for 

possible entry into the Journal.  

 

  4.     Discount for BHHS Members 

   14.7 Ollie Walker raised the subject of discount for members.  John said         

          that he has asked all the suppliers and many had replied that they already     

    give their own discount schemes.  Only one did not wish to offer a discount.    

    Therefore, it is for each supplier to offer his own discount. 

 

14.8 Chris said that the Membership Report and the financial situation    

requires that we publish the offer of a discount for membership so as to 

keep existing members and encourage new members.  

 

14.9 John repeated the request that suppliers ask people to join the Society. 

It is not enough to tell people about the Society, you have to ASK them to 

join. And you will be surprised how many say YES, I will join!  Discount 

on plants will also be an incentive. 

 

14.10 It was agreed that discount for members would be added to Journal 

advertisements, starting with Siena Hostas.  Chris said he would provide an 

advert with a statement that shows the discount available to members of the 

Society.   

 

ACTION:  June will add the offer of discounts for members to the Journal. 

Siena Hostas will provide an advert to June which shows their discount. 

 

    15)   DATE FOR AUTUMN 2020 MEETING 

    The Autumn Meeting will be held on Tuesday 20th October at ‘The Barn’  

   RHS Gardens Wisley, Woking, GU23 6QB, 2-5pm. 
 

Below is a summary of actions required.  

These will be taken up at the beginning of each meeting. 
 

SUMMARY OF ACTIONS FROM THE FEBRUARY MEETING 2020 

Section 

ref. 

Action Person (s) 

Responsible  

Target 

Date  

Status of Actions: 

New/Completed/Ongoing 

 Register and obtain the 
Government Code for 
claiming Gift Aid. 

Jonathan Hogarth AGM 

July 19
th 

 

ON GOING 

 Amend the Bank Mandate 
to include electronic 
banking and Society 
liability.  
 

Jonathan Hogarth AGM  

July 19
th

 

ONGOING 

4.1 Speciality Funds to be 

shown Separately in the 

Accounts. 

Jonathan Hogarth AGM  

July 19th 

ONGOING 

4.2 Show two publications in 

the Free Access section and 

move the rest to the       

Andrew Whittle AGM  

July 19th 

NEW 



Section 

ref. 

Action Person (s) 

Responsible  

Target 

Date  

Status of Actions: 

New/Completed/Ongoing 

For-Sale section. 

4.2 Submit to Andrew the 

LIBRARY documents 

which will replace the   

For-Sale section of the 

website 

June Colley End 

February 

NEW 

4.3 Update the dates in the 

website of members open 

gardens to show this year 

2020. Add June and John’s 

phone number to their 

entry.   

 

Andrew Whittle ASAP NEW 

5.9 Complete the booking of 

the Society Show at Wisley 

on June 20-21
st
 2020. 

Jonathan Hogarth  ASAP NEW 

6.3 Forward to Jonathan the 

record of PayPal payments 

for January 2020. 

Andrew Whittle ASAP NEW 

6.4 Forward to Jonathan 

suggested secure 

investment accounts which 

give a better return. 

Jonathan will consider 

Andrews investment 

suggestions. 

 

Andrew Whittle 

Jonathan Hogarth 

ASAP NEW 

6.5 Send invoices to 

advertisers who had no 

paid for their adverts in 

2019. 

Jonathan Hogarth ASAP NEW 

6.6 Submit the revised 

Accounts to our 

Independent Examiner for 

review and approval.   

John Baker ASAP NEW 

7.2 Provide an explanation of 

the membership renewal 

date and give an example 

in the spring Journal. 

John Baker February NEW 

7.3 Forward details of Neil 

Duffy membership 

payment to Ian. 

Andrew Whittle ASAP NEW 

7.5 Contact Marco Fransen to 

ask about payment of 

membership. 

Jonathan Hogarth ASAP NEW 

8.6 Update several pages of the 

website. Listed at 8.6 

 

Andrew Whittle ASAP NEW 

11.2 Check with Wisley staff 

that it is OK to have a plant 

sale and to enter as a group 

for the meeting and that we 

can conduct the group to 

see the hostas. 

John Baker February NEW 



Section 

ref. 

Action Person (s) 

Responsible  

Target 

Date  

Status of Actions: 

New/Completed/Ongoing 

14.2 Reply to the Palace letter. Jonathan Hogarth ASAP NEW 

     

14.6 Send details of the Plant 

Heritage Threatened Plants 

Competition to June. 

Jonathan Hogarth ASAP NEW 

14.10 Add the offer of discounts 

for members to the Journal. 

Sienna Hostas will provide 

an advert to June which 

shows their discount 

June Colley 

Ollie Walker Advert 

ASAP ACTIONED 

 

 

  
SUMMARY OF ONGOING ACTIONS REQUIRED AT PREVIOUS MEETINGS MEETING 

(note: actions will be checked at the beginning of each meeting. Please review your actions before arriving.) 

 

Date Action Person (s) 
Responsible  

Target 
Date  

Status of Actions: 
New/Completed/Ongoing 

2017 Review Gift Aid entitlement Treasurer October To be reported. 

2018 Follow-up non-renewed 
membership 

 

Ian Scroggy and 
Committee members 

October Ongoing 

2018 Plant profiles and leaf and 
blossom photos for web and 
Facebook. Also, photos of 
members gardens for Facebook 

Members and 
Committee members 
 

October Ongoing 

 


